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COVID-19 – Educational Continuity 
Elementary pupils Parents Index Card 

 

Educational continuity allows to maintain a link between pupils and teachers, especially when 
proximity is not an option. 

The closing of French schools does not mean that the pupils are on holidays. The link with school 
and learning has to be maintained through different ways. It is important that each pupil, 
whether he/she has internet access or not, shall benefit from this continuity programme.  

Elementary school pupils need to be guided in the assimilation of resources and educational 
tools. Teachers, headmasters and headmistresses, as well as the Ministry of National Education 
Inspector’s educative team, using the pupils’ workbooks and notebooks, ensure that each pupil 
has access to learning so that they do not lose their previously acquired knowledge.     

Your children are invited to stay away from others as much as possible (their classmates and their 
grandparents) for the next 14 days: of course, this quiet period can be used by your children to 
read various books.  

 

I am a parent and my child attends elementary school: 
 

 

My primary interlocutor is the headmaster/headmistress of the school that my child attends.  

I check that the contact details (phone number and email address) I communicated to the 
school are up to date. 

I regularly visit my email inbox and/or the school’s website, as well as the Virtual Learning 
Environment of the school (if the school offers one) to be aware of important information 
concerning the situation’s evolution. The situation evolving constantly, I visit the school 
board’s website and the department’s website to know about any updated instructions.  
 

 
 

the 
school 

is 
closed 

If I have internet access: 
- As often as possible, I visit the district’s website where I can learn important 

information; 
- I will receive instructions from the educational team so that my child can carry out 

school activities to work on previous lessons or to begin new chapters; 
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- If the school decides to use “Ma classe à la maison” (“School at Home”): a programme 
created by the CNED, I create an account for my child on this platform and I help 
him/her familiarize with this tool. I will receive a link from the school to create this 
account if that is the case.  

- Some resources are available for you online on the DSDEN website (the National 
Education Departmental Services Board) or on the school board’s website. 

 

If I don’t have internet access: 
- I contact the headmaster/headmistress of the school to go pick up exercises and 

activities created by teachers which will help my child strengthen his previously 
acquired knowledge; 

- I receive instructions and various activities either by post / mail, or through City Hall 
where the documents can be sent for you;  

- I encourage my child to read, write and count.  
 

 

If I encounter any difficulties, I can contact my child’s teacher or the headmaster/headmistress of the 
school. If needed, I can also use the dedicated “Educational Continuity” number which can be found on 
the school board’s website. 

The situation evolving constantly, I visit the school board’s website and the department’s website to know 
about any updated instructions.  
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I remind my child of the “barrier gestures” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


